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Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

1. Thanks to everyone for helping at this year’s flower sale.  There is a lot of work which goes into the flower sale, with each scout in the troop benefiting.  A big Thank You to the adults who helped organize the sale:  Vince Heuser, Mike Michalac, and John Taylor - overall coordination, Regina Zimmerer – table sales, Frank Wilson – scheduling, Jim Strom – presale coordination and everyone who worked during the sale.
2. Troop Meetings – Wednesdays 7-8:30 PM
May 5, we will swim at St. Xavier High School, 1609 Poplar Level Road, to continue work on swimming rank requirement. 
May 12, meet at St. Barnabas

May 19, Troop Court of Honor – entire family should attend to properly recognize the achievements of those scouts who have advanced in rank.
May 26, Community Service Project – Meet at 6 PM at the McMahan fire house, on Taylosville Road.  After being treated to dinner, our scouts will help the fire-fighters collect money for the Crusade for Children.  Scouts will be back at the fire house at 9 PM.
3. May 29 - Troop Service Project  – We have a really neat opportunity this Memorial Day.  This is open to scouts, parents and the entire family!  We will help place flags on the graves of Veterans at Cave Hill cemetary.  Meet at the Cave Hill Administrative Office, best to enter the Grinstead drive gate, at 8:30.  Wear gloves, bring water and a snack.  We will be finished at 12:30.

4. Summer Camp – Any scout who wants to attend this year's summer camp trip should contact Michael Berger, at 267-7499.  Michael is coordinating registration.  This year we will be attending Summer Camp at Camp Crooked Creek, from June 20 through June 26.  The deadline to receive the lowest price has passed, but if you register soon, you will still be eligible for a discount.

5. Canoe Trip – May 14 – 16 Blue River.  We are returning to Blue River this year for our annual canoe trip.  Be sure and sign up at the next troop meeting.  Parents, this is a very enjoyable weekend, you are welcome and encouraged to attend this, or any of our camping trips. 

6. Congratulations Eagles:  There will be an eagle court of honor Sunday May 16, honoring 3 of our recent eagles, Tim Taylor, Josh Ford and Greg Zimmerer.  With so many of our scouts attaining the rank of Eagle, we may forget how significant an accomplishment this is, and how so few scouts reach this rank.  Less than 3% of young men who start scouting, reach the Eagle rank.  Please join us at this important ceremony!


7. Northern Tier – Soon, some scouts and adults from our troop will be heading to Canada for a trip into the Canadian wilderness.  For those scouts participating, it is vitally important that they attend the scheduled practice and training sessions:
May 8 – Crew Canoe outing to Long Run Park – Meet at St. Barnabas at 8:30 AM, return at 3 PM.
May 14 - 16 – Crews will attend the troop Canoe trip, but will take a different trip
May 28 - 29 – Overnight Canoe trip to Deam Lake
NOTE:  N Tier participants will need a medical form completed by their doctor.  A special form must be used.  Please see Mr. Taylor for your copy.

Yours in Scouting,  Frank Hulsman, Assistant Scoutmaster
The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


